
 

 

3/23/22 
 
Dear Diocese of Saginaw Community,  
 
The Michigan legislature passed two bills in the fall of 2021 which would have provided scholarships to low-
income families for their out-of-pocket educational expenses. Donors to scholarship organizations would receive 
a state tax credit.  The scholarship organization would in turn provide scholarships to qualifying public and non-
public school students for tutoring, school supplies, computer, and tuition among other expenses. One bill 
created the scholarship system and the other created the tax credit. Governor Whitmer vetoed both measures.   
 
A petition drive is now underway that would place the issue before the legislature, which if passed again, would 
not require the governor’s signature to become law.  With the support of the Catholic Bishops of Michigan, the 
Michigan Catholic Conference (MCC) is supporting the Let MI Kids Learn (LMKL) petition drive to promote 
educational justice legislation.  This effort is also supported by the Michigan Association of Non-Public Schools 
(MANS).  Every Catholic school in the Diocese of Saginaw in a member of MANS.   
 
The current petitions aim to enable Michigan children from low-income families to qualify for “Student 
Opportunity Scholarships” toward their out-of-pocket educational costs at public or nonpublic schools for 
tutoring, school supplies, computers, and tuition, among other expenses.  Donors to scholarship organizations 
would receive a state tax credit.   Low-income parishioners and members of your community would benefit from 
this initiated legislation, regardless of where they send their children to school.   
 
Recently, most parishes and schools in the Diocese of Saginaw received petition packets.  Parishes and schools 
are welcome to participate in any capacity they would like.  The timing and level of participation will likely vary 
from location to location.  I recognize that Lent is a very busy season for our pastors and parish staff.  We have 
worked with LMKL to extend the original deadline to account for this.  The deadline for submission of petitions 
is May 11, 2022.  
 
If you are interested in supporting this process by collecting signatures, please contact your pastor or school 
administrator.  Should you like to complete your own petition and/or gather signatures among friends and family 
members, please contact your Catholic school’s office to obtain a petition ballot.   
 
It should be noted that the petition packets were created by LMKL. It includes a cover letter from LMKL that 
may read as political in nature.  The Bishops of Michigan, the MCC, and MANS are supporting this effort 
because it provides greater potential access to educational resources for Michigan children.  The church itself is 
not a political body and any information that is viewed as partisan is not associated with, or endorsed by, the 
diocese or any of the Catholic organizations referenced in this letter.      
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter and its potential impact on the children of our state.  As a courtesy, 
I have included additional information from the MCC on the proposal, as well as instructions for completing a 
petition form.  The Mackinaw Center for Public Policy has created a policy primer document with more 
information that can be found here.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
Cormac Lynn 
Superintendent of Schools  
clynn@dioceseofsaginaw.org - 989-860-6567   

https://www.mackinac.org/archives/2022/2022Education.pdf
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